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FADE IN:

EXT. SMALL TOWN SKYLINE - SUNRISE1 1

A few one and two story houses scattered here and there.

We descend to find one of those houses.

EXT. BACKYARD - DAY2 2

Quiet. No traffic or any noise other than birds chirping.

A family home: colourful flowers -- a barbecue and dinning
table -- a baseball bat and glove -- toys scattered all over
the grass.

EXT. BALCONY - DAY3 3

PETER (45), a middle class middle-aged man, head starting to
bald and a few deep wrinkles starting to show, leans on the
rail, wearing pajamas.

He ignores all the beauty around him. Something bothers him.

Peter takes a deep breath and goes back inside.

INT. BEDROOM - DAY4 4

The alarm clock shows 5:48. CAROL (42) sleeps profoundly,
but moves in her sleep when Peter opens the glassed door.

Peter waits, lets Carol settle down again. He watches her
sleep, contemplative, a sad smile in his face.

As he's about to close the door, a fly flies in and buzzes
around Carol. It lands on the bedside table.

Peter approaches slowly.

In a quick movement, he catches the fly with his hand.

It buzzes, trying to break free. Peter stares at his closed
fist for long moments, contemplative. It would be so easy…

He releases the insect outside. Peter watches it fly away,
back to freedom.



INT. BATHROOM - DAY5 5

Peter has his usual routine: shaves his face -- takes a
leak -- turns on the tap of the shower.

He gets in the shower and closes the curtain.

INT. KITCHEN - DAY6 6

Still in his robe, Peter prepares coffee.

The toaster ejects two slices of bread.

INT. LIVING ROOM - DAY7 7

Peter carries a mug and a plate with the toasts. He sits on
the couch, lost in thought, almost as if not sure what to do
with his time.

He turns on the TV. Gun shots and horses. An old Western.

Peter changes channel. A loud explosion.

Another channel. A laugh track. Peter puts down the remote.

The clock on the TV set shows 6:33. It changes to--

--10:12. Sounds of juvenile laugh fill the house, as a
tracking shot through Peter's day begins:

- On a table, Peter finishes drawing a gigantic nose on what
looks like a potato with big ears. ANDY (7) chuckles.

Peter then colors the edges of the drawing with crayons,
leaving the inside blank for Andy to paint.

- On the floor, Peter and JAMES (16) play video-games. The
sound of raging cars and hard braking comes from the TV.

Peter leans right, as if the car would curve better. Then
bumps into his son, trying to make him lose control of the
car. His son returns the friendly aggression.

- Carol and Peter are sitting on the couch, one on each
side, Carol with her laptop, Peter reading the newspaper.

Peter chuckles. It's contagious. Carol chuckles as well and
moves closer to see what he's laughing at: the comics strip.

The two cosy up in the couch, as the sound of applause and
cheerful chants prelaps.
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- The TV shows an American Football match.

Peter walks in front of the camera, into the corridor, where
he waters a plant, then checks its leaves.

He walks through a door. We follow along the corridor to--

INT. KITCHEN - NIGHTFALL (CONTINUOUS)8 8

All four sit around the table, eating and laughing.

Peter does not participate much. He simply observes them,
often looking at his watch.

Carol is trying to put some carrot in Andy's mouth, but he
always turns his face away.

James offers Andy a fry. When the boy opens his mouth, James
shoves in a piece of carrot with his other hand.

Everybody laughs at Andy's outrage as he forcefully chews
with a disgusted face.

Peter forces a chuckle, as if that's what is expected of
him. He looks at his watch again: 20:46.

Carol notices and holds his hand, under the table. He
clutches her hand.

INT. BEDROOM - NIGHT9 9

Peter finishes tying the knot on his tie.

Looks himself in the mirror, a strange sadness in his face.
Carol observes from the doorway.

Peter puts on the jacket of his suit and walks out.

INT. HOME CORRIDOR - NIGHT (CONTINUOUS)10 10

Peter stops by the living room door, looks inside.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT (CONTINUOUS)11 11

He admires his children from the door.

They are playing video-games. Andy very focused on beating
his brother, who's simply amused, barely breaking a sweat.
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INT. HOME CORRIDOR - NIGHT (CONTINUOUS)12 12

A last look at Carol. She smiles reassuringly.

He smiles back and opens the door. Crosses to--

INT. STERILE ROOM - NIGHT13 13

A CONVICT lies down on a gurney, strapped on, an IV line set
up in his arm. He's at peace, quiet, looking straight up.

Ready to die.

A white curtain hides most of the area around the gurney.
Only the Convict's face is visible from the observation
window on the wall.

A muffled voice is heard in background, but it's impossible
to make out the words. Peter sees the figures of a small
crowd, on the other side of the curtain. Observing. Judging.

The voice stops. Peter remains immovable, staring at the
man.

The PRISON WARDEN (58) comes to Peter. Peter realises the
Warden waits for him.

Peter takes short, unconvincing steps towards the Convict.

He inserts a syringe into the IV line, hesitates before
pushing the plunger.

Then he does. The Convict shivers.

And there it is: fear, in the Convict's face.

The Convict finally looks Peter in the eyes. A chilling,
accusatory gaze that can hardly be forgotten.

The Convict becomes peaceful again. He turns to the window,
a tear running down his face.

Peter is unable to take his eyes off the dying man.

INT./EXT. CAR, DRIVEWAY - NIGHT14 14

The car is parked, with the lights and engine on. Peter just
sits there, immovable, contemplative.

For long moments.
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Finally, a long sigh. He's coming back to his senses.

Peter turns off the car, opens the door, and walks back
home.

INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT15 15

Carol is on the couch, watching TV. Andy sleeps on her lap.

The boy wakes up as the front door opens.

INT. CORRIDOR - NIGHT16 16

The boy shows Peter the drawing from before, now completely
coloured. Peter gently pushes him away, to the boy's dismay.

Peter halts by the door, realising what he just did.

He puts on a nice, warm smile, and assumes the role of
dedicated father once again. Goes back to the boy, to
receive the drawing from his son.

He leads Andy to his room.

The corridor is left empty, a silent witness that everything
is back to normality.

FADE TO BLACK
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